March 26, 2015

Society Of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

## Minutes of the March 11, 2015 Meeting

The March meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held March 11, 2015 at Sunset Grill 14577 Metcalf; Overland Park, Kansas. There were 11 in attendance. Mike Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge.

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:45PM. Due to the environmental noise in the restaurant the minutes were not read.

John Gray, chapter program chairman, indicated that the program for April has not been determined but he has programs for the following three month lined up.

Kirk Chestnut, Kansas City EAS chairman said that there have been two Missouri counties added to the Kansas RMT filter so stations monitoring in Missouri will receive the monthly test. The counties are Jackson and Johnson.

Kirk also reviewed the chapter's proposed Engineer of the Year Award form requirements. Then John Beck made a motion to accept the requirements as read and John Gray seconded. The motion passed.

The motion to adjourn was by John Beck and the second by Kirk.

After adjournment we were treated to a most interesting tour of the audio and video facilities of Legacy Christian Center. Our hosts were Shane Rushik of Legacy and Dan Stark of Stark Raving Solutions.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary/Treasurer